
From: Sharon De Silva (DPC) <sharon.desilva@dpc.vic.gov.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 1 December 2021 8:09 PM 
To: AMOD <AMOD@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: On-Demand Delivery Services Award (AM2021/72) 
 
Dear Associate 
 
The Victorian Government’s submission dated 10 August 2021 supported the view that questions 
about and scope of award coverage for on demand workers could be considered by the Commission. 
However, that submission did not seek to address technical matters.  
 
Thank you for informing us of the mention on 1 December 2021 and the substantive hearing on 6 
December 2021.  
 
The Victorian Government will respectfully decline the opportunity to participate in the proceedings 
commencing on 6 December 2021, noting that the parties directly impacted and their 
representatives are best placed to make further submissions regarding the existing award coverage 
for the workers subject to the proceedings.  
 
Kind regards 
 

Sharon Desilva (she/her) |  A/Executive Director  |  Industrial Relations Victoria  |   Private Sector Industrial Relations  

Department of Premier and Cabinet  |  Level 16, 1 Spring Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000 

T 0448 372 197 | E: sharon.desilva@dpc.vic.gov.au |  www.dpc.vic.gov.au  |  www.vic.gov.au    
 
We acknowledge the traditional Aboriginal owners of country throughout Victoria and pay our respect to them, their 
culture and their Elders past, present and future. 
 

My work days are MON-FRI. I work flexibly and on Wednesdays and Thursdays I am available for 
meetings until 3pm. 
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